

## **COPLEY CLOSE HUB UPDATE ZOOM MEETING**

**TUESDAY 31 AUGUST 2021, 3PM**

**Present:** KC JE, CM

**Apologies:** MK, LL

### **UPDATE FROM THE JOINT RA & RSG 10 AUGUST 2021 MEETING**

#### **1. Noticeboards**

Still waiting for panel legs to arrive – Struggling to find the right poles. **LL** to update at RA & RSG 14 September 2021.

#### **2. Dropped Curbs, Highways and parking**

No change to current position. Waiting for Highways to carry out a survey following which will look for funding – might take some time. **SP** said she will raise the issue with the Project Team. **SP** to give an update at next meeting.

**Item** for RA & RSG Agenda 14 September 2021 (CM TO NOTE).

#### **3. Rubbish bins location**

**PG**, the surveyor, is looking to see whether the dropped clamp pilot at the top of the estate is successful or not. He asked the senior caretaker to put dropped clamp place in position in front a few bins areas to stop residents parking in front of the bins areas. If it works he will implemented elsewhere.

**KC** to invite Paul Grant to RA & RSG September meeting to report back on the pilot scheme as **PG** could not attend the 10 August as planned.

#### **4. Estate Newsletter**

The newsletter was due to be going out to residents in August. No confirmation that the newsletter has been circulated. Not sure if bank holiday caused distribution delay.

#### **5. Abandoned Cars**

Photos were taken of the abandoned cars and were passed on to the relevant teams. A lot of cars have been removed only a couple of vehicles are left. **KC** to

visit under-croft car park on her next visit to the Hub and liaise with LL to pick-up on the action to follow. **KC** to give an update at the next RA & RSG meeting

## **6. HUB – working from home**

No confirmation yet about working back at the Hub. Still working from home.

## **7. Estate Inspections**

Joint Estate inspections not formally back in place. Currently carried by Hub staff. PPCR to be updated, and once estate inspections have resumed, PPCR will invite interested residents.

## **8. AOB**

### **Temporary Community Centre**

MS to liaise with Chris from Hill re Basket Ball hoop to transport it to the TCC. PPCR hasn't yet heard from KZ from the Resident Involvement Team regarding opening dates to resident's groups.

### **PPCR door-knocking Tuesday 17 August**

It was a successful day. The team collected 114 forms, that about 20% of all the households on the Close. Really good feedback. Everyone, except one resident (on the grounds that it would attract ASB), have approved the MUGA. Everyone approved the watering equipment for the sheltered blocks.

All forms will be sent to SP who will send them with the formal Nicer Neighbourhood funding application as evidence of estate-wide consultation.

JE extended her thanks to LL and KC for their support on the DK exercise.

The team picked-up feedback from residents and young people on what children and young people want, i.e. what sort of activities and equipment. All information was recorded on a spreadsheet. Once we know when the TCC re-open, MS and JE to meet with EASE to see what activities they can deliver at the Community Centre.

### **KPIs**

KPIs 2<sup>nd</sup> quarter will be presented at the RA & RSG October meeting

**NEXT RA & RSG MEETING – TUESDAY 14 SEPTEMBER 2021, 6PM**

**NEXT HUB UPDATE MEETING: TUESDAY 28 SEPTEMBER 2021, 3PM**

